
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES MAY 13, 2021
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on May 13, 2021.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini, Joe Palmeri
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Liz Kidder, Phil Pless, Andrew Quient, Kevin Parsons, Travis Bistrek, Tom Lesser, Mary Johansmeyer, Jeff Johansmeyer, Tom Massa, Suzette Agey-Nicols
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

It has been brought to the attention of the Board that Residences @Mill Falls plans to build a deck which would extend out over the town sidewalk and possibly over Deerfield Avenue. The landowner has been advised to contact the ZBA for a Finding or a Variance. 
The Board has received a letter signed by several residents of Zerah Fiske Road. They expressed concern that S&N Logging of 247 Zerah Fiske Road has been using the area as a storage and transport area for mats to be used by a utility company. Rather than conducting logging operations, S&N are acting as a transport and storage business. The large amount of truck traffic is negatively impacting the neighborhood and the residents believe that what is being done is not allowed in the RA District. The Building Inspector has sent a letter to S&N. Joe will follow up on this with the Building Inspector. Faye will write back to the residents acknowledging their concerns.
The Board briefly discussed the property owned by Pleasant Street LLC. The property is already used for multiple activities (a store and at least one apartment). Faye has been contacted about filing an application for a restaurant and a flea market on that site. 

At 7:31 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a Special Permit Hearing for Liz Kidder and Thomas Luck.

The meeting resumed at 8:57 p.m. 

The Board discussed whether to deliberate on the Kidder/Luck hearing. Attorney Parsons had asked to submit some documents. In regard to dust and noise control the Board assumed that nothing had changed since the last hearing, but it was agreed that those facts must be confirmed. It was decided to give all interested parties until June 3 to make any further submissions, and that deliberatio0ns would take place at the June meeting of the Board.
The Board briefly discussed two other possible hearings. Becky Ashenden may apply for a Special Permit for a bed and breakfast. The issue there is that she has two properties. One is privately owned and the other is an LLC. Can she operate a home-based business on the LLC property?

The Residences @ Mill Falls permit had been for apartments with the idea that eventually they would become condos. The owner had been looking for historic tax credits, requiring him to keep the apartments for five years. The historic tax credits have been denied so now the apartments could become condos right away. There is also a plan to add decks and balconies to the building.

At 9:25 p.m. a motion was made by Eric, seconded by Noah, to adjourn the meeting.


Voting in Support of motion: Chris, Noah, Eric, Michael, Joe
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 5-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Application for Special Permit from Kidder/Luck
Letter from residents of Zerah Fiske Road
Letter from Building Inspector David Roberts RE: Zerah Fiske Road

Notice of reinstatement of a bond for Industrial Communications and Electronics, Inc.

Partial application from Becky Ashenden


